
THE 1998 SDRA DUES ARE S20.00

THE 1998 FIREWORKS TICKETS ARE $15.00 per family

CHEQUES SHOULD BE MADE PAYABLE TO ''S.D.R.A.'' AND RECEIVED BY
JUNE 19,1998

PLEASE COMPLETE WHERE APPROPRIATE AND RETURN THE DETACHED
FORM TO THE SECRETARY/TREASURER IN THE ENCLOSED RETURN
ENVELOPE PROVIDED

Detach Here
.............................................................................................

NAME:
ADDRESS:

CITY1r0WN: .
PROVINCE: POSTAL CODE:
COUNTRY:

~ IS THE ABOVE ADRESS AN ADDRESS CHANGE : Y or N

iPLEASE FIND ENCLOSED MY/OUR CHEQUE IN THE AMOUNT OF
$ . THIS AMOUNT REPRESENTS THE FOLLOWING:

( Please drde the appropriate amounts )

$20.00

$15.00

SDRA 1998 DUES. ONLY CURRENT YEARS DUES ARE
ACCEPTED, PLEASE NO PREPAIDS.

FIREWORKS TICKET • DETACH AND RETAIN TICKET AT
THE BOTTOM OF THIS FORM IF
YOU HAVE PURCHASED ATICKET

1998 FIREWORKS TICKET
NAME:

1 -----------

ITHANKYOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT !!



SDRA SPRING 1998 
NEWSLETTER 

WHAT A WINTER 

We certainly had a variety of 
weather conditions this winter. For 
those of you who headed south it 
was not the warmest, however for 
those of us left behind in the city 
of Toronto we felt like winter 
passed us by! Unfortunately, our 
friends and neighbours in the north 
and northeast felt the sting of an 
ice storm I'm sure they will never 
forget. It was heartening to hear 
how the permanent residents of 
Skootamatta Lake pulled together 
to help their neighbours during this 
crisis. We hope everyone survived 
this time without any major 
damage. 
Our warm spring has prompted 
many cottagers to open up early 
and get a head start on summer 
with getting repairs out of the way 
Let's all look forward to good 
weather! 
Sad to say , with Spring we also 
seem to attract break-ins. This 
Spring has been no exception and 
from all accounts this year was 
particularly bad. Our sympathy is 
extended to all of those cottagers 
who were affected. 

SUMMER OF '97 

Our summer flew by with minimal 
rain and record temperatures. All 
of our annual events were well 
attended and we hope enjoyed by 
all. 
Some of our young people 
experienced a special treat by 
going to sailing lessons two to 
three times a week given by John 
Teed (and Rosemary who also 
managed lunches). The SDRA 
cannot thank John enough for all 
of his time and effort into teaching 
these youngsters the love of 
sailing. (Now if only he could 
teach some of us older folks!). The 
Annual Sailing Regatta winners 
were as follows: 

ADULTS 
1 st  Place.... John Teed 
2nd  place... Frank Halperin 
3 rd  Place.... Brad Heney (Who had 
a great deal of help from Stephanie 
Heney!) 

YOUTH (TEAMS) 
1 st  Place 	Ryan Nowell 

Cameron Garnish 
2nd  Place Melanie Nowell, 
Lindsey Bessie and Toni Laws 
3 rd  Place Melissa Nowell and 
Evan Laws 



BEST EFFORT went to Joel 
Arthurs 
We hope everyone enjoyed this 
event and we hope to have a much 
larger turnout for next year. 

FISHING DERBY 

We changed our fishing derby last 
summer to run the whole months 
of July and August and it was a 
great success. 

Our Winners were: 
ADULTS 
1s t  Place Pickerel: Charles 
Sheppard 
1 st  Place Bass: Don MacLellan 
1 st  Place Pike: Andrew Cole 

YOUTH 
1 St  Place Pickerel: Tommy Vivirito 
l st  Place Bass: Brandon Dacuk 
1 st  Place Pike: Cameron Garnish 

TEEN DANCE 

Skootamatta Lake Marina held a 
Teen Dance, which from all 
reports (young & old) was a great 
success. Boat taxi's home were 
provided by many of the parents 
while they reminisced of days 
gone by. It was a great way for the 
young people to meet each other. 
New and old friendships were 
started and there was even some 
dancing! Donna & Barry hope to 
organize another dance this 
summer. So get your dancing 
shoes out. Maybe we can convince 

them to have a dance for the older 
crowd? 

BOAT RAMP 

Always a source for good 
discussion we once again bring up 
the subject of the Boat Ramp, 
which is maintained by the SDRA. 
Last summer a great deal of work 
was put into replacing all of the 
facing boards on the cement dock. 
All of the men on the executive 
worked the entire day and a fine 
job they did. Special thanks to 
Gord Kissman who also helped 
and Barry Smith who provided 
hydro and needed tools. 
Your executive attended several 
council meetings and have 
received approval to commence 
charging a fee for boat launching. 
This is the only way we can raise 
funds for repairs and maintenance. 
The marina has kindly offered to 
accept this fee during operating 
hours and the current steel drop 
box will be used when the marina 
is closed. 
PAID SDRA MEMBERS WILL 
NOT BE REQUIRED TO PAY 
The fee is intended to cover the 
costs of non-members or 
businesses using the facility. The 
waiving of the fee however is only 
intended for Paid Residential 
SDRA Members Only. We cannot 
however extend this fee waiver to 
SDRA members operating a 



business that would require boat 
launch usage. 
This process is an honor system 
and we certainly hope we can 
count on everyone's co-operation 
and patience as the fee is 
implemented. 
The fee will be $5.00 for both 
in/out, which we feel, is very 
reasonable. 
A request has been also made to 
the Township for a donation of 
$5,600.00 to help defray the some 
of the costs required for 
improvements, repairs and paving. 

We would like to point out that the 
cement dock is NOT FOR 
OVERNIGHT DOCKING This 
area can get very rough and we 
cannot be responsible for any 
damage caused to boats left there. 

BEACH CONDITIONS 

The two main beaches on 
Skootamatta have improved 
immensely and we hope it 
continues. However, there has still 
been glass found on several 
occasions at Big Island. Please 
remember to take a garbage bag 
with you when you go to the 
beach. If we all clean up our own 
garbage there should not be any 
left for the new visitor . 
We remind everyone to not leave 
fires unattended. If you find an 
unattended fire,please put it out 

SEPTIC CHECK 

As our lake gets older so do our 
septic systems. An unchecked 
septic can cause serious damage to 
our lake. Sometimes the damage 
can take years to correct. Please, 
for the sake of Skootamatta Lake 
have your system checked and 
help keep our lake clean for 
generations to come. 

BOATING SPEED NOTICES 

Legislation has been passed to 
restrict the speed of recreational 
boats to 10 kilometers per hour 
within 30 metres of shore (This 
means you too Willy!) This is now 
the law in Ontario. 
FOCA is making available for 
sale, water and weatherproof signs 
25" high by 19" wide. They cost 
$8.50 plus G.S.T. and $4.00 
handling for 1-4 signs. A sample 
of the sign is attached to your 
newsletter. Order requests can be 
mailed to 
FOCA 
215 Morrish Road Suite 101 
Scarborough, Ontario 
M1C 1E9 
416-284-2305 

NOTE: The one exception to this 
law is pulling a water skier 
travelling perpendicular to the land 



ROCK MARKERS 

Brian Dicks has already put 
rock markers in the lower end of 
the lake. Jim McKay has marked 
Jacques Bay. The executive thanks 
both of them very much and any 
other cottagers who have marked 
rocks in the lake. If you are aware 
of any rocks posing a threat near 
your shoreline, please mark them 
or contact your executive and we 
would be pleased to place a 
marker. Bill Garnish and Ron 
Nowell plan to have the remaining 
rocks marked no later than the end 
of May. 

FOCA/COFA 

During our AGM last summer, 
Dave Dacuk graciously accepted 
the role of being our FOCA/COFA 
representative. FOCA is our 
representative when dealing with 
many issues including Native Land 
Claims. We have not been advised 
of any further developments with 
respect to the Native Land Claim 
/Lands for Life in our area other 
than the recent newsletter sent out 
to all residents in March 1998. We 
will have copies of this letter for 
distribution at our AGM. 
Please feel free to ask Dave about 
any concerns you may have with 
FOCA/COFA issues . 

MNR REMOVAL OF EGGS 

Ron Nowell, Vice-President 
attended the April 20,1998 Council 
meeting to voice the SDRA's 
concern that eggs were being 
removed from Skootamatta Lake 
several days prior without our 
approval. The MNR did not advise 
the SDRA nor did they advise 
COFA. Needless to say we were 
very upset about this. 
The situation was reported in the 
local paper and a letter was sent to 
the MNR from the Council 
supporting our request that any 
future removals must be done with 
proper approvals. The MNR 
verbally promised to replace the 
eggs with "pickeral fry" of 
approximately 250,000. Our 
FOCA/COFA Rep, Dave Dacuk 
has confirmed the "fry" were 
placed in Skootamatta the first 
week of May. 

FOCA LAKE STEWARDSHIP 
PROGRAM 

This program is relatively new to 
us and is completely dependent on 
volunteers such as you to get it 
running. Doug Clark 
enthusiastically volunteered to be 
Skootamatta Lakes representative. 
However, FOCA only just 
announced the release of a how-to 
manual for Lake Stewardship. The 
manual has been ordered and we 
hope it is received in time for the 



AGM. Stewardship issues involve 
water quality, wildlife, and bird 
conservation among many things. 
This is not a one-person 
responsibility IT IS EVERYONES 
RESPONSIBILTY. So please give 
Doug Clark a hand with the job. 

CANADIAN COAST GUARD 

We are attaching a warning from 
FOCA with regards to the CCG'S 
recommendations for boating 
regulations, vessel licensing and 
enforcement. Please let your 
opinions be heard by contacting 
the names provided. 

COMMMUNITY POLICING 

Ron Nowell, Vice-President has 
given valuable time over the 
winter dealing with the issue of 
Community Policing. This facility 
is completely driven by the 
number of members wishing to 
volunteer time to it. Please bring 
your questions to the AGM. In 
order for this to succeed we will 
need a liaison and several 
volunteers. 
Given the increase in break-ins we 
really need to put this in place. 
This is a large undertaking and 
will need a committee separate 
from the lake association for it to 
have any impact. 
PLEASE GIVE THIS SERIOUS 
THOUGHT AND HELP BY 

VOLUNTEERING YOUR 
TIME. 

COTTAGE WATCH 

"Cottage Watch" is a partnership 
for cottage safety between the 
OPP, FOCA and your Cottage 
Association. Anyone interested in 
starting this program please feel 
free to contact your executive. 
Please remember this is strictly a 
volunteer program and not a 
business venture. This program 
differs from Community Policing 
as it is run only by volunteers very 
much the same way as 
Neighbourhood Watch/Block 
Parents programs currently 
underway in the cities. The OPP 
will recognize efforts made and 
COFA will provide the starter kits. 

GREAT ONTARIO DIP-IN 

During Canada Week, June 28 to 
July 5, 1998, Ontario's cottager's 
will be dipping into water as part 
of an ongoing campaign to 
measure the health of the 
provinces 250,00 lakes. By joining 
the dip-in you can help your 
cottage association contribute to 
the documentation of the 
province's water quality. 
Dipping-In refers to Secchi disc 
dipping which is a do-it-yourself 
method of testing the lakes clarity. 
We have attached a sample Secchi 
disc for your use. 



HOW TO BUILD A SECCHI 
DISC 
Cut out the disc from the sample 
provided and attach it to a clean 
paint can lid or other similar base. 
You will also need a weight. 
A hockey puck works very well as 
a weight. 
Drill a hole in the centre of the 
disc and the weight. 
Mark a 1/4" thick rope in metres 
using a waterproof marker. The 
rope should be at least 10 metres in 
length. 
Thread the rope through the disc 
and weight and secure using 
washers and a nut. Tie the rope to 
an eyebolt or handle. 
HOW TO TAKE A READING 
Take the reading away from shore 
in the deepest part of the lake, over 
the shady side of the boat. Do not 
wear sunglasses. 
Lower the Secchi disc into the 
water. Record the depth it 
disappears. (Reading A) 
Slowly raise the Secchi disc a few 
centimetres recording the depth at 
which it reappears (Reading B) 
Average the two readings using the 
formula (A+B) divided by 2. 
Drop off your reading along with 
your name and reading location at 
Skootamatta Marina before JULY 
20/98. The SDRA will submit the 
readings to FOCA and post the 
results at the marina in early 
August. PLEASE HELP US by 
participating. 

ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING (AGM) 

Same day ,Saturday July 4/98 
10:00a.m. Held on the hill at the 
horseshoe pits. Rain location will 
be at the marina. 
Let's have a better turn out this 
year. This is your meeting and 
your issues. This year we will not 
be having any outside speakers so 
we can devote more time to a 
question forum from our members. 
If you have anything specific you 
want us to look into before the 
meeting please do not hesitate to 
contact us. BRING YOUR LAWN 
CHAIRS. 

NORTHBROOK IGA 

For the past several years 
Northbrook IGA have provided us 
with food and beverages at no cost 
for our AGM. 

VOLUNTEEERS 
VOLUNTEERS AND MORE 
VOLUNTEERS 

We need fresh blood. Many of 
your executives are up for election. 
The executive cannot run entirely 
on it's own. We need volunteers 
for events and Lake Issues. Please 
help us by volunteering whatever 
time you can spare. 
The following positions are up for 
renewal. Anyone interested in 



ANY position, please contact the 
executive PRIOR to the AGM. 
President 
Secretary/Treasurer 
Director 3 Positions 

TREASURERS REPORT 

We currently have $ 1,712.00. We 
have not collected any dues yet for 
1998 and hope to cover the cost of 
this mailing with our advertising 
revenue. In an effort to reduce 
costs and maintain some savings 
for emergencies we did not print a 
Fall newsletter. This was a trial 
and we welcome any comments 
about this at our AGM. By vote at 
last years AGM we increased our 
Association's liability from 1 
Million to 5 Million. Our 
maintenance costs for last summer 
(insurance, lawn cutting, septic 
pumping, dock repairs) was just 
over $1300.00. 
We have no other alternative than 
to raise the membership dues to 
$20.00. This seems to be in 
keeping with the rising costs all 
around. Please remember though, 
we have not had a rate increase in 
over 7 years. 

FIREWORKS 

Our Annual Fireworks display was 
another great success. Our 
continued thanks to Brian Rumbles 
and all of those who helped him 
that day. Everyone who attends 
this event looks forward to it each 

year with great anticipation. Lets 
keep it going by buying your ticket 
with your dues. It sure saves your 
executive time when the ticket 
sales are done early. We also know 
how much we can spend. Once 
again please note THE MONEY 
COLLECTED IS SPENT ON 
FIREWORKS. SDRA DUES ARE 
NOT USED. 
Skootamatta Marina once again 
made a $100.00 donation to our 
fireworks and we extend our 
appreciation for their continuing 
support to this event. 
We have been assured the 
fireworks used are 
environmentally friendly and do 
NOT pose a threat to the fish or 
land wildlife. 
TICKET PRICES REMAIN 
UNCHANGED . STILL $15.00 
per family. Best priced 
entertainment north of 7 
Tickets will be available for 
purchase at the AGM also. 

EVENT CALENDAR 

Your SDRA Event Calendar is 
attached. Please put it on your 
fridge for easy reference. 
If you wish to see an activity that 
is not on the calendar, please let 
your executive know before the 
AGM. 
In addition, we will be posting 
event notices as required during 
the summer at Skootamatta 
Marina. 



FOCA/COFA 
Representative ... 
Director. 
Director. 
Director •••••• • 

Director.... 

Dave Dacuk 
Kent Farrow 
Bill Rahm 

. Darian 
Kissman 
Lynne Acken 

• • • • • • • • • • • 

• • • • • • • • • • • 

• • • • 

• • • • • • • • • 

GET WELL WISHES 

It has been brought to my attention 
that both Mr. and Mrs. John 
Howard have been under the 
weather this winter. We extend our 
wishes for a speedy recovery. 

YOUR EXECUTIVE 

President 	Bill Garnish 
905-294-4614 

Vice-President.... Ron Nowell 
613-336-2751 

Secretary/ 
	

Lynn Garnish 
Treasurer 	905-294-4614 

CONDOLENCES 	 Lake Steward... .. .. Doug Clark 

We wish to extend our 
condolences to Wilf Farrow and 
his family in the passing of his 
wife, Audrey. Mrs. Farrow's son 
Kent has been a dedicated member 
of our executive for the past two 
years. 
Further condolences are extended 
to the family of Audrey Lemmon. 
Ms. Lemmon was a longtime 
cottager and I will personally miss 
her stories of life on Skootamatta 
Lake. 
This section of our newsletter is 
always a sad part especially for 
those who were not aware of our 
community's loss. Word of mouth 
seems to be the only way we hear 
of these passings, so if we have not 
mentioned someone please let us 
know . 

CLOSING 

We hope everyone has a SAFE 
and HAPPY summer. We hope to 
see each and every one of you at 
our AGM. And please remember 
Every Piece of Garbage Thrown in 
Our Lake Takes Years to Clean 
Up. Keep Skootamatta Beautiful. 

DON'T FORGET TO READ 
THE SKOOT CLASSIFIEDS !! 

OUR ADVERTISERS HELP 
SUPPORT OUR 

NEWSLETTER COSTS 



WARNING 
The Canadian Coast Guard (CCG) has proposed sweeping changes to boating regulations 
in the areas of vessel licencing, operator proficiency, and enforcement. FOCA has 
monitored the process closely, and believes that the CCG has recommended to the federal 
government that the new Canada wide computerized vessel identification system include 
ALL vessels (ie 40' cabin cruisers, 30' sailboats, 21' runabouts, 13' aluminum fishing 
boats with 5 horsepower motors, 12' canoes, rowboats, windsurfers, pedal boats, virtually 
anything that floats!). There will likely be a renewable fee involved every two years for 
power vessels, and every five years for other boats. 

FOCA has been advised that the CCG has also recommended a mandatory operator 
proficiency system, initially for all operators of recreational boats, 16 years of age and 
under. For those over 16 years of age, it would be phased in over a period of ten years, 
based on age. Initially those 16 and under would be required to carry with them proof of 
having acquired a basic knowledge of boating, and after ten years this would apply to 
ALL boaters. 

If you don't agree with the above, then you should communicate your thoughts to the 
Commissioner of the CCG, David B. Waters, as shown below TODAY, as legislation 
and regulations will be finalized in the very near future. Alternatively, you can contact 
your local MP and tell him/her your views. 

Commissioner, David B. Wafters 	Tel: (613) 9984571 
Canadian Coast Guard 
Canada Building 	 Fax: (613) 990-2780 
344 Slater Street 
Ottawa, Ontario 	 Email: watterd@dfo-mpo.qc.ca  
KlA 0E6 

Fred Haywood Chair 
FOCA Recreational Boating Committee 



NOTICE 
SPEED LIMIT 

1 0 
KM / H  

WITHIN 30 METRES OF SHORE 
APPLIES TO THIS BODY OF WATER 

CANADA SHIPPING ACT 
BOATING RESTRICTION REGULATIONS 

MAXIMUM PENALTY: 
$500.00 





RON NOWELL 
CONSTRUCTION 

SAND FILL GRAVEL 
SNOW PLOWING • SEPTIC SYSTEMS 
ROAD BUILDING • EXCAVATING 

TEL/FAX (613:336-2751) 

BOX 235, CLOYNE, ONTARIO K0H 1K0 

FOR SALE 

Savigny 
REAL. 

ESTATE LIMITED 

REAL ESTATE BROKER 

Cloyne 	613-336-2645 

R.R. 2 

Cloyne, Ontario 
K0H 1K0 

SPECIALIZING IN RECREATIONAL PROPERTY 
IN THE NORTHERN 

LAND 0' LAKES 
FREE LIST 

613-336-2645 
www.mazinaw.on.ca/Savigny/savigny.htm  

Office is located at the junction of Highways 506 and 41 

Effluent from 
Septic Tank Peat Moss 

Biofilter 

Durable 
Fibreglass 
Shell Clean Water 

Septic 
Problems? 

The new Ecoflo ® 
 Biofiltration 

System uses peat 
moss technology to 
treat your domestic 

wastewater. 

f/Small Lots 
/Difficult Soils 	Ecoflo 
Compact Size 
Ideal for Cottages 

+/N0 Electrical Parts 
Inspections (7 yrs) 
Excellent Reliability 
Environmentally Friendly 

Call your Authorized Installer 
RON NOWELL CONSTRUCTION 
TEL/FAX: (613) 336-0725 



PAPA 
PAINTS 

INTERIOR ZONE 

R.R.#1, Hwy. 41 
Northbrook, Ontario 
KOH 2G0 

AKZONOBEL 

Tel: (613) 336-0012 
Fax: (613) 336-2345 

sikkens Wendy &Darrell Thompson 

J&D Excavating 

Septic Systems & General Excavating 
Site Preparation • Road Building 

Sand • Fill • Gravel 

Jim Knox 
(613) 336-8340 

Box 86, Cloyne 
Ontario KOH 1K0 

Hook's Hwy. #41 
Between 

Northbrook 
Cloyne 

Water Pump Sales & Service 

K0H

mbingAKZONOBELical Supplies 
CIL Paints & Stains 

Carpet -Vinyl •Hardwood *Ceramic Tile 
Permatex Distributor 

Appliance Parts 

LICENCED ELECTRICIAN ON STAFF 
Licenced for Pump Installations 

(613) 336-8416 - 1-800-323-4418 

Free Estimates Fully Insured- Bonded 

SKOOT SERVICES 
Wendy Thompson 	R . R. 1 Northbrookk, K0H 2G0 

(613) 336-0012 
Fax: (613) 336-2345 

* General Cleaning 	* Carpet & Upolstery 
Windows 	4 Interior Painting 

* Fire & Water Damage * Cottage Clean- Up 
Let us "Skoot" in and have your life maid easier. 

HOME IMPROVEMENT CENTRE 



CATHY BALLAD'S PLACE 
HOME BAKING 
tarts,bread, 
sticky buns, cookies 

1 KM NORTH OF CLOYNE 
PAST CHURCH 
THEN LEFT AT SKOOTAMATTA LAKE RD. 
FOLLOW SIGNS 

(613)336-2651 

IS YOUR COTTAGE OR SUMMER HOME 
PROPERLY INSURED? 

We are the only local insurance office 
Right in the heart of Mazinaw Country: 

• Convenient Local Service 
• Full Coverage Available including Snow Load 
• Very Competitive Rates 
• Inspection Service Available 
•   Boat & Motor Insurance 

BARRINGTON INSURANCE 
Northbrook, Ontario 

Phone: (613) 336-8333 
Fax: (613) 336-9519 

"Covering Mazinaw Country" 

CUSTOM VINYL GRAPHICS & 
LETTERING. BANNERS, SIGNS, CUSTOM 
BOAT/ATV/SNOWMACHINE NUMBERS. 
COTTAGE SIGNS........... 

Stacey's 
We'll  personalize practically anything! 

KAREN & DAVE STACEY 

MOBILE: 416-543-8281 
COTTAGE: 613-336-2256 



CLOYNE HOME HARDWARE - 

HAS JOINED FORCES WITH EXPRESS VU 
- SUPER SPECIALS ARE ON NOW 

HAVE GREAT TV AT HOME AND AT THE COTTAGE WITH ONE 
SYSTEM - WE WOULD BE PLEASE TO SHOW YOU HOW!! 

Look to Cloyne Home Hardware for everything you'll need for 	 
COTTAGE, HOME & CAMPING TRIPS. 

We serve professional contractor and home handyman alike with excellent service and advice on 
WATER PUMPS, sales, service, parts & installation. A complete line of PLUMBING & 
ELECTRICAL SUPPLIES, HOME'S OWN BEAUITONE PAINT, FISHING TACKLE, 
LIVE BAIT, CAMPING SUPPLIES, WATER TOYS, POWER & HAND TOOLS, 
WINDOW & SCREEN REPAIR, DOCK HARDWARE, DRY FIREWOOD AND 
KINDLING 

DON'T FORGET TO PICK UP YOUR ANNUAL CATALOGUE 

..... ..... ........... & A WHOLE LOT MORE!! 

DOUG & JANE MUSTON 
CLOYNE, ONTARIO 

phone - 613-336-8836 II fax 613-336-9789 

STRESS FREE ENJOYMENT --let us hook up and disconnect your home/cottage water system. 
Arrive in May to running water with the only worry - how to spend your free time. 



SKOOTAMATTA LAKE MARINA 
COUNTRY ROADS RESTAURANT 
Box 242 Cloyne, Ontario K0H 1K0 613 336-2644 

Summer is finally arriving after a very strange Winter. The ice storm did damage to 
many trees and some homes, cottage and businesses in the area. We hope no one has 
suffered too much damage. It had caused water damage to the lower Restaurant. Major 
renovations have been underway since January and hope to be completed by May 16. 
July 4, is the SDRA General Meeting and we wish to invite everyone to the Restaurant to 
see the changes. A Free coffee or soft drink will be available before the meeting for take- 
out, or if you are rushed for time before the meeting, why not try out our NEW Breakfast 
Menu, with delicious items for the whole family. 

We have also made exciting changes to our Lunch/Dinner Menu with new Entrees and 
Snacks to meet everyones taste buds. The new menu and our Special Summer Events 
Listing with be available for pick up in the Restaurant and Store in June. 

HOURS 

May 16 to June 28 & Sept. 8 to Oct. 12  
Saturday 	9:00am to 9:00pm 
Sunday 	9:00am to 7:00pm 

June 29 to September 7 
Monday to Saturday 	9:00am to 9:00pm 
Sunday 	 9:00am to 7:00pm 

During Special Events and Holiday weekends our hours may change. 
Please check our Bulletin Board or call the store.  

Do you have something to sell and want to advertise it or have information you want 
everyone to know? Post it at the Marina Bulletin board FREE  !! 

We have many calls for people wishing to rent cottages for weekend, week & 
monthly rentals during the summer months. If you have a cottage that you would 
like to rent, please call Donna with the details or drop off a brochure. We would be 
happy to tell our callers about your place. We will need price, location, how many 
bedrooms, and what facilities and extras are included. 

COUNTRY ROADS RESTAURANT will be having a draw twice per month in July 
& August for dinner for 2. Fill out your ballot below and drop it off at the 
Restaurant. Enter as often as you wish. Extra ballots will be given when you eat at 
our Restaurant during July and August. 



COUNTRY ROADS RESTAURANT 

One coupon per party. Coupons not valid with any other offer. Coupons Expire 
October 12, 1998. Please present coupon when ordering. All coupons are available for 
Dine-In or Take-Out. Entrée coupon and dinner Ballot not valid with Special Dinner 
Events. 

55.00 OFF $3.00 OFF $1.00 OFF 
• 

FREE 2 LTR POP 
Large Pizza 
Available on 
Monday's or 
Tuesday's 

Medium Pizza 
Available on 
Monday's or 
Tuesday's 

Small Pizza 
Available on 
Monday's or 
Tuesday's 

with any 
2 Movie Rentals 
& 1 Lrg Bag of 
Chips Purchased 

FREE FREE FREE FREE 
ENTREE APPITIZER BREAKFAST FAMILY SIZE 

Purchase One with any Buy One Caesar Salad 
Entrée & Two Entrée Breakfast at with Purchase of 
Beverages at Purchased Regular Price any large pizza 
Regular Price Thursday's & Receive a Friday's Only! 
And receive a 
2nd  of Equal or 

Only! 2nd Breakfast 
of Equal or 

Lessor Value Lessor Value 
FREE FREE 

Monday to Fridays Monday's to Friday's 

BALLOT 
WIN A FREE DINNER FOR TWO! 

NAME 

TELEPHONE # 
	

OR # 

Have you dined in our Restaurant before? 	 
If yes, did you have a pleasurable experience and would dine in again. 	 
Any comments or suggestions. 	  

Have you tried our delivery service? 	If yes, Please check off your 
comments of our service. 
Prompt 	 Was your meal hot 	warm 	cold 	 
Was your delivery person friendly? 	 Have proper change? 	 
Would you use our delivery service again? 	 
Any comments or suggestions? 	  



Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

27 28 29 30 31 

1 
Canada Day 
SDRA FISHING 
DERBY OPENS 

Annual General 
Meeting AGM 
10:00 

Last day to take a 
Secchi Disc 
reading 1 

12 10 

10:00 - 1:00 

18 
Keep weighing 
your fish for the 
Derby 	4S1 

25 

19 
Return all Secchi 
Disc readings to 
the Skootamata 
Marina 

26 

13 14 15 17 16 

20 21 22 23 24 

Sun 

July 
	

1998 



11.11%■.--  

August 1998 

Mon Tue Wed HO 

3 
CIVIC HOLIDAYi 

4 5 6 

11/4Fx4. 

Horseshoe 
Tournament 
Registration starts 
at 10:00 
Bring a loonie ! 

SAILING REGATTA 

1:00 P.M. 

Registration 12:00 

. 	. s.  

2 

Raindate 
for Horseshoes 

9 

Rain dote 
fora iling 300 

         

         

         

         

10 

  

11 12 13 14 15 	 PP 

DON'T FORGET TO 
BUY YOUR 
FIREWORKS 
TICKET 

16 

17 

  

18 19 20 21 22 23 

         

         

         

         

lip<9 
FISH DERBY 
TROPHY 
PRESENTATION 
11:00 AT THE 
MARINA 

31 

24 25 26 27 28 29 



2726 25 24 23 21 

13 
Grandparent's Day 

12 11 10 9 8 

BACK TO 
SCHOOL 

7 
Labor Day 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

28 29 30 

22 
First Day of Autumn 

Mon 	Tue 	Wed 	Thu 	Fri FIREWORKS 

 DUSK NEAR 
WORKS AT 

MARINA 

6 

Rain date 
for 
fireworks 

4 3 2 1 

September 
	

1998 
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